Draft

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

August 21, 2012
Present Katy Wells, Karen Ober, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey and Bob Veloski.

Absent: Jim Wells and Judy Rich and Earl Leighton
At 6:40 pm, Vice Chair Jeff Jenkins recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Karen Ober made a motion to approve the minutes of July 17, 2012, 2nd by Roger Grey all were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence


Vice Chair Jenkins reviewed a letter from Curt McGee that was in regards to the questions raised at the last meeting.  After review and discussion it was determined that there still are questions that we would like more detailed information and clarification.  Bob will ask Curt from the information in his response letter, we feel that in order to determine the income earned from each department a complete breakdown of the 1,859,685, will help the Budget committee understand the amount each department actually earned. Also is this information provided to each department head on a quarterly basis or how Curt would suggest we track their numbers.


The committee also discussed requesting a quarterly report from Susan Shannon, Treasurer for the non-lapsing account balances for us to have a better idea when reconciling these numbers/requests from departments.


Katy reviewed an email from Bill Whalen about the BOS freezing the budget. This was not on our agenda this evening and is clearly a BOS issue at this time and not forwarded to the Budget committee for any review for the FY14 budget, it may show up when we get the budget from the BOS but we have no knowledge of this issue at this time.

Review of Financial Report


The BC overviewed the report and will take home to review.
New Business

Liaison reports:


Vice Chair Jenkins reported he spent time last Friday with the fire chief about thought for next budget cycle. They discussed  a request for promoting a 3rd lieutenant, growing the department, the additional costs, current and past staffing and future staffing decisions.  The plan for next year may be to put on 2 full time fire fighters and a 2nd ambulance.  The fire department now thinks the old ambulance is of value to keep.

Vice Chair Jenkins will be following up with DPW.

Other

Karen Ober discussed the issues from the last meeting and bringing in department heads to review staffing issues.  Karen wanted the Budget committee to understand that this is not a Budget committee responsibility.  Karen also reviewed the issue of communication and that she attends the Budget committee meetings on a Tuesday night and that the BOS members already have this information at the start of their meetings the following night, but the information is not going through the liaison.  

It was also discussed that the agenda does not always reflect what is brought up at the meeting and that the secretary should email the agenda to the Chair to overview prior to the meetings, so that schedule for the meeting goes according to the plan and everyone is  aware of the plan for the meeting.

The Budget committee members present feel that a discussion at the beginning of the September meeting regarding the issues of communication and use of liaisons take place to clear up any further confusion about who does what.
Adjourn


At 8:26 pm, Roger Grey made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,  

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

